




THE BIGGER PICTURE by Tia Ghose 

This story on the supersizing of medical equipment was my favorite of the summer.  The 
idea came to me after I saw a market research survey briefly described in the Wall 
Street Journal health blog. While reading about the increase in purchases of things like 
extra-large blood pressure cuffs, I started wondering how widespread the trend was. I 
realized that if hospitals are buying more of some types of equipment for overweight 
patients, perhaps that same trend is happening throughout the hospital, and in my local 
area. While lots of ink has been spilled over obesity and its attendant health problems, it 
was exciting to find a fresh take on the topic.  

This was also my first chance to report on the business side of health care, which was 
both challenging and rewarding.  Since the story could have easily expanded to be a 
sprawling, unfocused mess, I worked hard to make sure I focused on medical 
equipment and infrastructure.  These mundane items, from toilet seats to waiting room 
chairs, mostly go unnoticed, but they are a critical part of the hospital’s ability to give 
patients basic care. I spoke with several people and got a glimpse of some of the least 
glamorous, visible parts of the health care, like facilities management and wheelchair 
sales.  

Writing the piece was tricky, because I wanted to tell a light-hearted, “who would have 
thought?” story but did not want to do so at the expense of people who were obese. 
Writing a trend piece, rather than a breaking news story, was also a fun experience. The 
piece was the longest one I wrote this summer, and I really enjoyed the chance to dig a 
little bit more into a subject.   

This article, which originally ran on July 18, 2010, has been reproduced in its entirety on our 
website with permission from the Milwaukee Journal Sentinel. 


